## Emerson-Garfield Steering Committee and Neighborhood Council Wednesday, August 14th, 2013

The Emerson-Garfield Neighborhood Council held its August meeting at the Park of Corbin, nestled in the tall trees of the near north side. Everyone met in the picnic area at 6 for the annual potluck. Secretary and designated grill master Stan Burke burned up hamburgers and hot dogs, which went very fast. Really fast. Waaaaay too fast. Note to self: Next year, bring more than four hot dogs.

At around se7enish, Head Picniker E.J. Ianelli sort of brought the meeting to order kind of with a round of introductions. There were no minutes from the previous meeting to approve or shun due to the lazy slob who you people have allowed to write these minutes for lo these many years. It seems it was just too much trouble to sit down and provide the valuable information we all crave from our monthly meeting roundup. Well, quit yer complainin'. You're reading them now!

Jackie Caro from Neighborhood Services announced that our traffic calming project had been approved and Montgomery was going to get a round-a-bout to help reduce the speed of the many vehicles that blaze down that street. The plans are under way and it will probably happen next summer. \*Hup\*

There was a talk from Candace Mumm about getting involved and there were a few other announcements and Laura Schlangen talked about stuff that was going on at the Corbin Senior Center but I was in full lazy slob mode in my chair, possibly suffering from food poisoning and didn't write any of it down.

You guys should really consider upgrading to a better quality of secretary. Or Grill Master.

Stan Burke Secretary Lazyslobinary